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January 20, 2022 
 
 
Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board  
Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

 
Dear Ms. Calvillo, 

 
Attached please find a copy of the proposed Ordinance for the Board of Supervisors approval, 
which retroactively authorizes the Office of the District Attorney to accept and expend a grant in 
the amount of $1,350,000 from the State of California Board of State and Community Corrections 
for the County Resentencing Pilot Program for the grant period September 1, 2021 through 
September 1, 2024.  

 
The retroactive request is due to the receipt of the award notice in November 2021 which is after 
the County Resentencing Pilot Program’s start date of September 1, 2021. No grant activities have 
begun and no expenditures have been incurred. 
 
The purpose of the grant is to support the County Resentencing Pilot Program’s two-fold goal: 1) 
ensure that the District Attorney in each county has the resources needed to exercise their 
discretion under PC 1170(d)(1); and 2) evaluate a collaborative approach to exercising 
prosecutorial resentencing discretion.  The County Resentencing Pilot Program was established 
via the State Budget trailer bill SB 145. 

 
The following is a list of accompanying documents 

• Grant information form  
• Grant budget  
• Grant award letter  

 
If you have any questions, please contact Tara Anderson at Tara.Anderson@sfgov.org.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Chesa Boudin 
San Francisco District Attorney 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB145
mailto:Tara.Anderson@sfgov.org

